
    

SAUGEEN STAMP CLUB 

 

The Bulletin 
 

From the Editor: 
 

Sorry for the delay in the Bulletin this month.  Recovery from my 

surgery May 15 was harder this time from the last.  But I am on the 

mend.  I probably will miss the June meeting since I won’t be driving by 

then.  For those that didn’t know.. I had my left knee replaced.   

 

Silent Auction Component to our Annual Show: 

I had a thought for the show next year and I would also volunteer to 

coordinate it.  What about a silent auction portion to the show?  It 

could have one or two parts ie. one auction ending at 12:30 and one 

ending at 3:00 or just one auction that ended at 2:00.  Something for 

discussion maybe at the June meeting.  While with the Milton Stamp 

Club we had a Silent Auction component at our Show and it was very 

successful for both the buyers and the sellers.  As with th Sales Circuit 

10% of sales went to the club. 

 

Philatelic Humour 

A young collector asked an old advanced philatelist how he made 

his collection so advanced and valuable. The old guy had a look 

at the young nuisance and said, "Well, young man, it was in 1940 

when I got a bunch of old letters from an uncle, I soaked off the 

stamps, dried them and put them in a presentation folder. I spent 

four days on this, after which I sold the stamps at my school for a 

cool 4 dollars. "The next morning, I invested those four dollars in 

some more stamps on paper. I spent the next four days on them 

and sold them afterwards for 6 dollars. I continued this system for 

a month, by the end of which I'd accumulated a fortune of 200 

dollars. "Then my uncle died and left me his collection worth two 

million dollars... 
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 Upcoming Meetings 

 

 Saugeen Stamp Club 

Tuesday June 5 

 

 Kincardine Stamp Club 

Wednesday June 6 

 

 Owen Sound Stamp 

Club 

Wednesday June 20 

 

 Guelph Stamp Club 

Tuesday June 5 

Tuesday June 19 

 

 KW Philatelic Society 

Thursday June 7 

 

 

 



    

THE PRESIDENT’S COLUMN...................Walt Berry 

 

 Wasn’t that a show? 
A big thanks to: 

 All the members / volunteers who helped set up and take down the show exhibits and or manned the 

various tables and lunch counter;  to the dealers who brought along great material for visitors to their tables;  

to the postal administrations & businesses who donated items for the hourly door prizes and to the visitors to 

the show.  Many visitors were still sitting at dealer’s tables as the exhibits were being taken down.  A great 

effort put forth by everyone – THANK YOU TO ALL. 

 I would be remiss if I did not thank one of our club members who donated an 1840 Penny Black – 

THANK YOU MARTIN. All ticket sales were to benefit our club and hobby. 

 

 
 The club will acknowledge the winner(s) of the best in show at an upcoming club meeting. 

  

Our hobby in the Saugeen Stamp Club catchment area is alive and well – spend some time to review 

your collection / interests during the “quiet” summer months. The Bulletin editor would welcome your 

contribution of any stories about member collecting interests – there are many interesting stories in to 

be told.  

 

Enjoy the nice weather – if it ever gets to our area. 

 

 

What’s coming up: 
See the Grand News for complete details for the following: 

June 22-24 – Royal *2018* Royale, St  Catharines 

July 19-22 – Postal History Society of Canada Symposium, Hamilton Sheraton Hotel, Hamilton 

August 11 – Kinex 2018, Kincardine Stamp Club, Kincardine  

Sept 8-9 - National Postage Stamp and Coin Show, Hilton Mississauga/Meadowvale, Mississauga 

 

  

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=imgres&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwi-saHmlprbAhXn7oMKHe-VDD4QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2FPenny_Black&psig=AOvVaw18K1MQvvBYPngA33NBVoxW&ust=1527108012020904


    

Another Measured Moment..............................Jim Measures 

 
 

  



    

We are on the web! 

http:saugeenstampclub.webplus

.net/index.html 

        Saugeen Stamp Club 

Chapter 220, Royal Philatelic 

Society of Canada 

Chapter 1538, American 

Philatelic Society 

Chapter 21, Grand River Valley 

Philatelic Association 

 

Meeting at St. Matthew’s 

Evangelical Lutheran Church 

356  9
th

 Street 

Hanover, Ontario 

Use 11
th

 Avenue Entrance 

 

For the Bulletin, contact 

Diane Jarvis, Editor 

905-299-5854 

226-995-0097 

laurierlady@gmail.com 

 

 

 
Club Officers: 

 

President: Walt Berry 

519-887-6999 

wsberry@sympatico.ca 

 

Vice-President: Peter Kritz 

519-364-4752 

pkritz@coldwellbankerpbr.com 

 

Secretary: Mike Wagner 

519-881-1217 

mikewagner@hotmail.com 

 

Treasurer: Ralph Wyndham 

519-529-3487 

rw@hurontel.on.ca 

 

 

 

The “Why” behind the Stamp 

 

O Canada! 

Initially called “Chant national”, O Canada was written in 

French by Sir Adolphe-Basile Routhier.  Calixa Lavallee 

composed the music.  It was first performed in Quebec City 

on June 24, 1880 at the Saint Jean-Baptiste celebration at 

the French-Canadian National Congress. Soon it spread 

across the country.  Robert Stanley Weir wrote the most 

popular English version in 1908 (The words were 

Revised/updated in 2016). 

On March 15, 1967, a parliamentary committee 

recommended that the music of “O Canada” be adopted as 

the National Anthem.  The French version remained 

unchanged. On July 1, 1980, “O Canada” as we know it 

today was proclaimed as the National Anthem 100 years 

after it was first sung in Quebec City. 

(Taken from an article by Michel Houde, Philajournal Spring 2017) 
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